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Young, Michael

From: Kuberski, Garry
Sent: Thursday, December 20, 2012 10:11 AM
To: Young, Michael
Subject: FW: MaxWest Stack Test
Attachments: Sept 28 Letter to FDEP.pdf

 
 
From: Bruno Ferraro [mailto:bruno@grovescientific.com]  
Sent: Thursday, December 20, 2012 9:06 AM 
To: Shine, Caroline 
Cc: Kuberski, Garry; Sara Greivell; Paul Cairney 
Subject: MaxWest Stack Test 
 
Good Morning Caroline, 
 
Yesterday at around 11:37 am at the stack test for MaxWest, we experienced a failure of the stack oxygen 
sensor and had to shut down the gasifier.  This oxygen sensor is the instrument that controls the process fans 
and the oxygen levels in the gasifier.  MaxWest is currently conducting a failure analysis to determine the cause 
of the oxygen sensor failure, what is needed to repair or replace this instrument and how to prevent the same 
failure in the future.  This will likely take several weeks to complete due to the holidays and the gasifier is down 
until further notice. 
 
Once this has been corrected we will re-schedule the stack test. Grove and our test crew has a very busy January 
schedule but we will do the best we can to fit this test in. It could take to the end of January or even early 
February based on my current commitments. As you know schedules in our business change daily, so if a 
cancellation happens that allows us to move this test up, we will do so. Of course we are also dependent on 
when the problem is corrected at the plant and when your staff is available. 
 
Regarding permit 1170409-003-AC that states a "test report shall be file no later than 12-31-12", this will not 
happen.  In the letter September 28, 2012 from Paul Cairney (copy attached), we stated we would test by 12-31-
12, not that the report will be submitted by this date. In that letter we committed to testing in mid-December, 
which we attempted yesterday. With metals and D/F, the lab takes at least 35 days to complete the chemistry 
analyses. I hope you agree that this is a typo in the updated permit. 
 
Please give me a call if you wish to discuss this further. As soon as we have the failure analysis completed and a 
solution to the problem, MaxWest will contact you with an update and a proposed test date. I suspect, this will 
be after the new year. In the meantime, you may also contact Paul Cairney 407-328-4992 at MaxWest.  
 
 
Thank-you 
Bruno A. Ferraro, CEP, QEP 
President 
Grove Scientific & Engineering 
6140 Edgewater Drive, Suite F 
Orlando, Florida 32810 
Phone 407-298-2282 
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Fax 407-290-9038 
Cell 407-257-3095 
www.grovescientific.com   
  
A Qualified Environmental Professional (QEP) is an environmental professional certified by IPEP.  A QEP has 
demonstrated his/her expertise, in terms of knowledge and experience, in multi-media environmental 
assessment, management, and control.  The international IPEP certification program is third-party accredited by 
CESB and complies with ASTM Standard E1329-98, “Standard Practice for the Assessment of Certification 
Programs for Environmental Professionals: Accreditation Criteria”.  A QEP is required to abide by the IPEP 
Code of Ethics and to maintain professional competence through continuing education as a function of 
recertification.  
  
American Society of Testing and Materials (www.astm.org) 
Council of Engineering and Scientific Specialty Boards (www.cesb.org) 
Institute of Professional Environmental Practice (www.ipep.org) 
  
 






